
If you’d like to know more about this 
consultation you can contact:

	 0800 44 44 49
	 wellingtonspeed@nzta.govt.nz  

What we are proposing
 

LOCATION CURRENT  
SPEED LIMIT

PROPOSED NEW 
SPEED LIMIT

SH1 Transmission Gully (southbound only) from approximately 100m 
north of Kenepuru off-ramp to SH1 Helston Road

Transmission 
Gully – n/a
Linden to 
Helston Road – 
100km/h

VSL –  
30/40/50/60 
/70/80/100km/h 

New section of SH59 from Mackays Crossing roundabout to the new 
SH59 intersection opposite Paekākāriki off-ramp (approx. 1000m)

Existing road – 
80km/h  
New road – n/a 

80km/h

New intersection at Paekākāriki, from approximately 200m southwest 
of SH59/SH1 intersection to the start of the Paekākāriki SH1 on-ramp 
(approx. 400m)

100km/h 80km/h

Paekākariki SH1 southbound off-ramp and underpass, from 100m 
north of Paekākāriki roundabout to the intersection with SH59  
(approx. 250m)

n/a 80km/h

Pāuatahanui off-ramps from 100m either side of SH58 interchange 
roundabouts

n/a 80km/h

Waitangirua off-ramps from 100m either side of Waitangirua Link 
Road roundabouts 

n/a 50km/h

Kenepuru on-ramp from 20m south of Link Road roundabout to  
merge with SH1 north of Linden 

n/a VSL –  
30/40/50/60 
/70/80/100km/h

Kenepuru off-ramp from 100m north of Link Road roundabout  
to Kenepuru roundabout 

n/a 60km/h

Waitangirua Link Road from 20m north of Link Road roundabout to 
intersection with Niagara Street and Warspite Avenue (approx. 2km)

n/a 50km/h

Whitby Link Road from intersection with Waitangirua Link Road to 
intersection of James Cook and Navigation Drives (approx. 1.45km)

n/a 50km/h

New section of local road at Lanes Flat approximately 200m south of 
Pāuatahanui roundabout

n/a 60km/h

Electronic VSL signs would be progressively installed, 
however Waka Kotahi expects to temporarily use static 
signs approaching the Linden merge point between SH1 
and SH59 until it is comfortable with how the network 
surrounding Transmission Gully is working.

All other proposals in this consultation are to ensure 
that vehicles are travelling at safe and appropriate 
speeds when using on and off-ramps connected to the 
motorway and other sections of state highway. These 
proposed changes are detailed in the table below.

Local road speed limits
This consultation is also seeking feedback on 
proposed speed limits for local link roads that have 
been constructed as part of the project, and those 
constructed by Porirua City Council. The link roads 
connect the Transmission Gully motorway with 
communities in Waitangirua, Whitby and Kenepuru. 
On some parts of these local roads, the urban boundary 
means the default speed limit would be 100km/h, which 
is not suitable. Lower speed limits are proposed as 
detailed in the table below.  
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